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Unconfirmed summary minutes of the Parish Council Meeting 

held on 1st July 2024 
1.Police report.  
Inspector Martin Metcalfe has been tackling a speeding complaint on Leeming Lane.  To 
date he has been in place 12 times on Leeming Lane, catching speeding vehicles and 
offering advice to motorists.  The dates he has been in place run from 14th January 2024 – 
18th June 2024.  These dates do not include the times and dates that the safety camera 
van has attended. 
There are over 45 locations on the list for speeding checks, so I think that Catterick Village 
has done really well regarding the amount of times the Inspector has been out checking and 
he will continue to do so.  We think that this has made a big difference and has set an 
awareness to motorists that Leeming Lane is a hotspot for North Yorkshire Police which 
should deter the need for motorists to continue to speed. 
5 Crimes reported - 3 Crimes/Theft,1 Crime/Fraud,1 Crime/Stalking/Harassment 
Crimes report for the same period last year = 6 
1 Anti-Social Behaviour-Nuisance reports     
Anti-Social Report for the same period last year = 3  
2 Road Traffic Collisions 
All other reports for the same period last year =3  
5 Person/Safety /Warning reports - 1 Concern report, 2 Abandoned Calls, 2 Domestic 
reports 
All other warnings reported in the same period last year =20  Inspector Martin Metcalfe has 
been tackling a speeding complaint on Leeming Lane.  To date he has been in place 12 
times on Leeming Lane, catching speeding vehicles and offering advice to motorists.  The 
dates he has been in place run from 14th January 2024 – 18th June 2024.  These dates do 
not include the times and dates that the safety camera van has attended. 
There are over 45 locations on the list for speeding checks, so I think that Catterick Village 
has done really well regarding the amount of times the Inspector has been out checking and 
he will continue to do so.  We think that this has made a big difference and has set an 
awareness to motorists that Leeming Lane is a hotspot for North Yorkshire Police which 
should deter the need for motorists to continue to speed. 
5 Crimes reported - 3 Crimes/Theft,1 Crime/Fraud,1 Crime/Stalking/Harassment 
Crimes report for the same period last year = 6 
1 Anti-Social Behaviour-Nuisance reports     
Anti-Social Report for the same period last year = 3  
2 Road Traffic Collisions 
All other reports for the same period last year =3  
5 Person/Safety /Warning reports - 1 Concern report, 2 Abandoned Calls, 2 Domestic 
reports 
All other warnings reported in the same period last year =20   
 
 
 



North Yorkshire Police are promoting our messaging system, please sign up today 
to:   
Community Messaging 
North Yorkshire Community Messaging allows members of the public to register to receive 
alerts, crime notifications and community news from organisations. It is a way of 
maintaining contact with Neighbourhood Watch and Rural Watch groups. Neighbourhood & 
Rural Watch have their own database within community messaging for their members.  
You can sign up to receive alerts as a member of the public here: 
https://www.northyorkshirecommunitymessaging.co.uk/ 
Hello Catterick 
18th July 2024-1000-1100hrs 
Times and dates may change due to duty requirements. 
Project Servator is still up and running in Richmondshire. 
Residents are encouraged to report all incidents at the time they are happening to enable effective 
action can be taken by police. We can only act on information we are aware of 
Please visit our website www.northyorkshire.police.uk for advice regarding Crime 
Prevention and safety advice.  
Emergency - 999 
National 24hr non-emergency number 101  
- 101 calls cost 15 pence per call from mobile or landline,  
 regardless of length of call  
Call ‘Crimestoppers’ anonymously on 0800 555 111 
Contact Details: PCSO 3521 Di Smith diane.smith3521@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk 
2. North Yorkshire Council  
Cllr Les has had complaints about the amount of horse waste on the roads. It is not illegal to leave it 
though some areas may have byelaws about this. 
The planning meeting for the Motorway Services is scheduled for October. It will go to a strategic 
planning committee which means that the provision of motorway services along the length of the 
A1M will be looked at to see what is actually needed. Cllr Les said that planning are aware of the 
campaign by Road Chef to get individuals from all over the country to send in positive comments 
about the planning application. 
The Clerk said that MOTTO will be attending the September Parish Council meeting to explain their 
planning application for the expansion of Scotch Corner and Barton services. 
Cllr Les attended the first liaison meeting at Pallett Hill quarry. He said it had been very useful. The 
quarry on the playing field side of the road has now been landscaped and will be opened up to the 
public in the future. Cllr Campbell also attended the meeting. 
Another meeting is to be held in September. 

3. Marne Barracks  
Major Dent attended the meeting. He said the proposed new entrance onto the training area 
of the barracks is to go ahead and will be open in October for construction traffic. The 
entrance will probably be permanent. 
Some demolition work is to start in August but the spoil from this will remain on site and be 
used as hard core. 
5th Regiment have a new Colonel taking over next week. 
5th Regiment will be going on pre-deployment training over the next few weeks prior to 
going to Cyprus for 6 months in September.  
4. Matters arising.  
The Clerk has arranged a meeting on Wednesday 3rd July with the Environment Agency to 
discuss the work that needs to be carried out to rectify the erosion of the bank on the beck. 
The Clerk has submitted the planning application for the installation of the kerbstones 
around the green area near the Bay Horse. 
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5. Ivy on cemetery wall. 
The Clerk has received an email from a resident worried about the ivy on the cemetery wall 
at the end of her garden. The wall is also cracking. Cllr Campbell is to arrange a meeting 
with Colin Browne to discuss this. 
6. Minor Matters.  
The installation of the new play equipment and replacement safety matting under the zip wire has 
been completed. This was paid for by a grant received from the National Lottery Community Fund. 
Cllr Ryan recently attended a Save our Swale meeting at which the state of the water at Brompton 
on Swale was discussed. There is a high level of pollutants in the water including coliform bacteria 
which is thought could be coming downstream from the sewage works by Easby Abbey. Cllr Ryan 
said that this water comes our way and could affect the Beck. Cllr Les suggested we invite someone 
from the group to attend one of our meetings. The Clerk will organise this. 

 
Date of next meeting - Monday 1st July2nd September 2024 


